
FIGTREE PUBLIC SCHOOL
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES

DATE 20th April 2021

Meeting opened at 7.01pm

Present: Anu, Jasmine, Sheree, Bec, Tina, Val, Alicia, Mel, David, Emma, Natalie

Apologies: Allanah

Acceptance of the Previous Minutes – 16/3/21
Moved by Sheree and seconded by Alicia that the minutes of the meeting held on 16/3/21
be accepted. Carried.

Business Arising from the Previous Minutes – 16/3/21

Action Who By Remarks

Sheree asked about the issue raised in the
previous minutes that rather than being
allergy aware regarding eggs and nuts that
the school have indicated that these
products are not to be used in the school.
The school have concerns about cross
contamination. Sheree expressed concerns
that this will make it hard to hold school
bake sale days

Tina to seek further advice about this

Correspondence – In

Smart Gift Ideas, Parent enquiry 2nd hand uniform shop, P&C Federation bulletin & grant webinars, J&L Borgo invoice,
ACNC Annual Information Statement submission, QuickCliq Transfer notification, Coles order confirmation & invoice,
Canteen News, Coles Customer Statement, Online fundraising registration for school fun run, Parent enquiry for
uniform shop, Banking issue

Correspondence – Out
Email to Allanah re: 2nd hand uniform shop, invoices forwarded to Mel, Canteen news forwarded to Ash, reply to
parent re: school jackets

Business Arising from Correspondence

nil

Principals’ Report – Tina

See attached report



Tina presented the teachers pitches for funding as the P&C have allocated approximately $15000 for this
year's wishlist.

Stage/Class Items requested Estimated cost

Stage 1 More home reader books $3240

Stage 3 Science Lab Coats $550

Stage 3 SRC want to implement
playground
improvements/games

$1500 per semester

Stage 2 5 or 6 new computers $1000 approx per computer
($6000)

Sport Jerseys for representing school No price or quantity provided

Banksia 3 x app licence for Proloquo $399 per licence ($1197)

Future Focussed Learning 6 x Dash robots
12 x Ozobot OR 6 x Ozobot

$1664.69
$1854.78 OR $1121.86

Concern raised about the Proloquo app as NDIS should be funding this individually and this app is not inclusive
for all students. Occupational Therapists complete assessments and recommend programs specific to each
child, if the school purchases Proloquo this may not be suitable for all students requiring assistance to
communicate.

Treasurer’s Report – Alicia

The P&C would like to thank Alicia for all her hard work as Treasurer. The P&C would like to welcome Mel as
the new Treasurer.

● See attached report

Fundraising and Event Report

Canteen

There is a new menu that has been released. After some difficulties with creating a Woolworths account that
would allow online ordering there is now a Coles online account that is active and working. For additional items
these can still be purchased in store at Woolworths Unanderra if needed

Uniform shop

Julie and Kath Parkinson have taken over the second hand uniform shop. Allanah has suggested that while this
is open this could be an opportunity for people to try on the new uniforms for sizing but they then need to
purchase online or via order placed in the P&C box. A notification will be sent out when parents are able to



attend the 2nd Hand Uniform shop. Allanah has been in Gumnut and cleaned up the mess and has also taken
the 2nd hand uniforms home to be washed in batches to get rid of the spiders

Fundraising Committee

Thank you to the team who ran the Easter raffle on the day (Christine, Julie & Paulette). The event went
well and raised $1622.55. Sheree will send out a comparison of previous data. Sheree has arranged a
fundraising meeting tentatively set for 2/5/21, more details to come.

Upcoming events include the Mother’s Day stall, pie drive 8th June, NAIDOC - a canteen/food event at
the end of term. Please note that for any special food event the money needs to be banked with canteen
banking. For term 3 some events will include Father’s Day stall, Possible Trivia Night and a Colour Run
event. For Term 4 ideas include a school disco and a Christmas event.

General Business

● P&C would like to send Mel Harding a gift. Anu moved this and David seconded. The amount approved
for the gift is $300

● Emma advised that there are local grants available through Ryan Park’s office. Jasmine to contact Ryan
Park for details on the grants and how to apply. Possible ideas for grants could be for a Shade Sail or
lights under the COLA?

● Choir/Southern Stars - Anu asked if there is another option for students who do not do either of these
activities. Tina to give feedback about this to teachers to see what other opportunities are available. Is
there a school based alternative.

Meeting closed at 8.47pm

Action List

Action Who By Remarks

Tina Seek more information about the Proloquo app and
if this is the most suitable option keeping in mind
individual NDIS funding and personalised treatment
recommendations

Sheree Send comparison data from previous Easter events

Sheree Hold fundraising meeting and confirm upcoming
events

Anu Talk to Allanah to organise gift for Mel

Jasmine Contact Ryan Park RE Grants

Tina Talk to staff about school based alternatives to
Southern Stars and Choir




















































































































